


DRAFT RESPONSE FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION 

November 28, 2018 

Rob Huebschmann  

ahoopi@gmail.com 

RE: Preserve Hours 

 

Dear Mr. Huebschmann, 

 
Thank you for contacting us and presenting your concept for after-hours permits for general hiking and 
mountain biking use.  Although we recognize that the change in daylight savings time may require 
some visitors to adjust their schedules to continue accessing preserves on workdays during the early 
mornings and afternoons, we are unable to accommodate after-hours permits for general use due to the 
heightened risk associated with visiting preserves at night.   
 
Our preserves are maintained in a natural state to protect the land’s sensitive plant and wildlife 
resources, as well as provide the public with opportunities to connect with nature.  As such, our lands 
are largely undeveloped with unpaved trails on rugged terrain and no lighting.  Moreover, introducing 
flashlights into the preserves can affect and disrupt the native wildlife and potentially alarm neighbors 
who are not accustomed to seeing lights in the preserves.  Furthermore, our ranger staffing levels and 
schedules are unequipped to monitor general after-hours use and respond to related after-hours 
emergencies.  
 
Midpen does offer limited, organized nighttime access through our docent program.  These activities 
are led by trained docents and scheduled in coordination with Midpen staff who monitor each activity.  
We encourage you to look into our popular after-hours, docent-led activities.   For more information 
and to review our docent activity calendar, please refer to our website at 
https://www.openspace.org/what-to-do/calendar.  Thank you again for your input. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jed Cyr 
President, Board of Directors 
 
cc: Ana Ruiz, General Manger 

https://www.openspace.org/what-to-do/calendar



